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the earth are not mingled confusedly together, but are found
arranged, for the most part, in as much order as the drawerE
of a well-regulated cabinet. In general, they appear to have
lived or died on or near the spots where they are now found;
and as countless millions of these remains are often found

piled together, so as to form almost entire mountains, the

periods requisite for their formation must have been immensely
long, as was taught in the preceding proposition.

Eighthly. Still further confirmation of the same important
principle is found in the well-established fact, that there
have been upon the globe, previous to the existing races, not
less than five distinct periods of organised existence; that is,
five great groups of animals and plants, so completely inde

pendent that no species whatever is found in more than one of
them, have lived and successively passed away before the crea
tion of the races that now occupy the surface. Other stan
dard writers make the number of these periods of existence as

many as twelve. Comparative anatomy testifies that so unlike
in structure were these different groups, that they could not
nave co-existed in the same climate and other external circum
stances.

Ninthly. In the earliest times in which animals and plants
lived, the climate over the whole globe appears to have been
as warm as, or even warmer than, it is now between the

tropics. And the slow change from warmer to colder appears
to have been the chief cause of the successive destruction of
the different races; and new ones were created, better adapted
to the altered condition of the globe; and yet each group
seems to have occupied the globe through a period of great
length, so that we have here another evidence of the vast

cycles of duration that must have rolled away even since the
earth became a habitable globe.

Tenthly. There is no small reason to suppose that the globe
underwent numerous changes previous to the time when ani

mals were placed upon it; that, in fact, the time was when the

whole matter of the earth was in a melted state, and not im,

probably also even in a gaseous state. These points, indeed,

are not as well established as the others that have been men

tioned; but, if admitted, they give to the globe an incalculable

antiquity.

Eleveuthly. It appears that the present condition of the
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